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MEMORANDUM
TO: President Edward T. Foot
FROM: William J. Whelan
Chairman, Faculty Senate
DATE: November 25, 1991
SUBJECT: Faculty Senate Legislation #91002(B) -

Name Change for the Department of Physical Therapy,
Exercise Sciences and Sport Studies

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of November 11, 1991, voted to approve Faculty Senate
Iegislation #91001(B) - Name Change for the Department of Physical Therapy, Exercise
Sciences and Sport Studies to the Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences. The change
of name was not presented to the Senate for approval in 1986 when Physical Therapy moved
to the School of Medicine.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

WIW/b

cc: Provost Glaser
Interim Dean Moore

325 Ashe-Admin. Bldg.
Coral Gables, Flogida 33124-4634
305 284-3721




CAPSULE: Faculty Scnate Legislation #91002(B) - Name Change for the
Department of Physical Therapy, Exercise Sciences and Sport Studies
to the Department of Exercise and Sport Sciences.

RESPONSE BY, BAIE PRESIDENT: DATE:_ 42/ ,/f /
APPROVED:_ /%= . 2/

>
OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBLISH: / 2 9""”"‘(_

EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:

NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:

REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):
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TO : Dr. William J. Whelan, Chairman
Faculty Sepate .- 27
Q/;:iy‘ng’“‘yn ] —~ w.-’-ﬁ”!f
G A L By it
FROM ﬁg;é?%ﬁF. fiosre, interim Dean “‘”gzi
RE :  Name Change for Department

DATE : October 21, 1991

Please be advised that our records indicate that the Department
of Physical Therapy, Exercise Science and Sport Studies was
changed to the Exercise and Sport Sciences Department in 1986.

Thank you.

cc: Dr. Harry Mallios, Chairperson
Exercise and Sport Sciences Department

School of Education
PO. Box 2480465
Coral Gables, Florida 33524-2040
305-284-3711
FAX: 305-284-3003
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additional salary increases averaging 6%. During the discussion that followed, it was
suggested that this presentation should be made to the Board of Trustees. The motion to
authorize the Budget Committee to negotiate this recommendation with the Administration
was unanimously approved.

Professor Green, member of the Budget Committee, summarized the Committee’s report
on the Retirement Plan. The report has two parts. One of them is the Administration’s
recommendation to use the money available to encourage saving on the part of those at the
University who are yet to retire, to help them meet their retirement income needs. The
Budget Committee, although it welcomes the administration’s recommendation recommends
instead to use the money to enhance benefits for those already retired favoring those who
have longer service. The Chairman introduced Dr. Besvinick, Chairman of the Retirees
Benefits Committee. Dr. Besvinick informed the Senate that 160 careers employees with
15 or more years of service at the University and already retired, received an annual pension
of less than $2000, 103 of them, less than $1800. He asked the Senate to support the
Retirees Association in their request to earmark 0.1% of the salary pool to be used to
increase retirement benefits. It was moved and seconded to approve the motion from the
Council to instruct the representatives to the Employee Benefits Committee to bring the

Budget Committee recommendation to the Employee Benefits Committee. The motion
carried.

Change of Name

It was moved and seconded to accept the motion from the Council to change the name of
the Department of Physical Therapy, Exercise Science and Sports Studies to the Department
of Exercise Science and Sport Studies. The motion carried.

Before adjourning at 6:30 p.m. the Chairman reminded the Senate that the next meeting on
December 9 will be the ceremony of the James McLamore Award and the presentation to
President Emeritus Stanford and President Foote.
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Clarisa AlvarezL




SC 10-28-91 5

Freshman Repeat Rule

Vice-Provost John Masterson informed the Council that the Academic Deans Administrative
Council in operating the Freshman Repeat Rule has run into a number of problems with
the wording of the Legislation. A taks force was appointed to consider these problems, and
a proposal was made by the Student Government to extend the Repeat Rule throughout the
four years. The Academic Deans Administrative Council unanimously approved the
recommendations of the task force and was offering them to the Senate. It was agreed that
the recommendations should first go to the Academic Standards Committee with the
instruction to draft legislative language.

Proposed Name Change for the Department of Physical Therapy,
Exercise Sciences and Sport Studies

The Chairman informed the Council that due to a technical oversight, the change of name
of the Department of Physical Therapy, Exercise Sciences and Sport Studies to that of
Exercise and Sport Sciences was not put to the Senate for approval, when it occurred in
1986. It was agreed to send this recommendation to the Senate.

Evaluation of the Chair in Civil And Architectural Engineering
The letter from Dean Becker to the voting faculty was distributed to the Counecil. It was
agreed that the Chair would forward this to the voting faculty. Dean Becker had agreed
that the Senate Council would conduct the additional review of the Chair in the Spring
semester and that the voting faculty would be so informed.
The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Clarisa Alvarez .
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October 21, 1991

Decar Dr. Whelan,

Tk L pllhor

and Sport Studies since that name is no longer listed in the telephone directory or in the
lists we have received from the Provost’s office giving the names of voting faculty.

I recently queried the name of the Department of Physical Therapy, Exercise Science.

The Dean’s secretary told me that she thought the change had been made in 1986,
see attached. However, all records from that time have been destroyed. In checking our
computer listing of legislation, there is nothing to indicate that the Senate approved the
change. In fact, I never remember it being brought forward for discussion. It actually
should have been done at the time the Department of Physical Therapy was transferred
from the School of Education to the School of Medicine. However, that did not happen and
should now be done to keep the record straight.

Could we invite Dean Moore to make a formal request on October 28 and again to
the Senate on November 117 It should be a non-controversial matter. Since this
department is to be evaluated, the title of the departmental review should be accurate.

Please let me know,
/4,1.,“._#
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Dr. William J. wheian, Chaarman

. Faculty Sepate
Sz
FROM SHSTEE, ore, Inter1m Dean “‘”Qzu

RE :  Name Change for Department
DATE :  October 21, 1991

Please be advised that our records indicate that the Department
of Physical Therapy, Exercise Science and Sport Studies was
changed to the Exercise and Sport Sciences Department in 1986.

Thank you.

cc: Dr. Harry Mallios, Chairperson
Exercise and Sport Sciences Department

School of Education
P.O. Box 248065
Coral Gables, Florida 33124-2040
305-284-3711
FAX: 305-284-3003




